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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd November 2018
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees
Chris McGookin (CWA), David Leonard (Dungannon), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys),  Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Bill Caughey (President), Alan Hunter (VP/1st Old Boys), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), David Johnston (Laganvale), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Amber MacLennan (CWA)

Apologies

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Ken Browne (Comber), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Amber MacLennan advised that there was mostly only contest related correspondence.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy’s advised that the bank balance was £1822.44. He noted a lower balance than last month due to Festival of Brass expenses being paid but that finances are certainly a lot healthier than last year. 
Festival of Brass 2018

Boris Pinto advised that QUB are allowing the use of their percussion. Adjudicators are booked. David Bird will be helping from QUB side, as Michael Alcorn will be away. The South Dining Hall has been booked for people to leave their cases and the The Staff Common Room will be available for warmups. BBL executive just need to ensure that there are people available in the morning to set up the venue. 

Boris thanked Michael for arranging everything. He also advised that there wouldn’t be any live streaming of the event this time around. No van is required for percussion this year.

Chris McGookin advised that Ken McFarland might be willing to do announcements if needed. Chris to pass contact details to Boris. 

A query was raised regarding how performances were timed, it was clarified that only music is timed. Bands were also reminded that only their conductor or a registered player can compere their performance. 

Boris mentioned that it was great to see a band from Scotland taking part in the event. 

He also noted that 2 sets of music stands will be required on the day – BBL ones and another set. 

Solo & Ensemble Competition

It was advised that Stephen Crooks can get Owen Farr and Les Neish as adjudicators in exchange for venue hire and £250 contribution from BBL. Besson will fund travel and lodgings. There will be a masterclass on the Friday evening and BBL can charge for entry if they so wish, perhaps with under 18’s going free.

It was agreed that the BBL should proceed with this.

Executive are to meet to decide on potential changes to Senior classes, based on number of entries in recent times. Entry fees to remain the same as last year.

Brass in Concert / Fivemiletown

Boris Pinto advised Mike Kilroy has been booked as music adjudicator. No entertainment adjudicator as yet.
He also advised that Allan Davision has given a cheque for a new trophy, thank-you Allan. Two trophies are now in place – Allan’s and Greg/Valley Hotel. Boris has also been in touch with George White to ask, he is considering the proposal. 

Invites to go out to Friday night bands to save the date.
With regards compering of performances, this will be reviewed after Festival of Brass contest. 

Spring Festival

Adjudicator has yet to be booked.

Other Business
Bill Caughey has now been with the BBL for 50 years. Congratulations Bill!
There being no further business, Boris Pinto brought the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be 1st December and will include AGM. Annual affiliation fees are now due. 
Contest Dates

Solos & Ensembles – 16th February 2019

Brass in Concert – 2nd & 3rd March 2019

Spring Festival – 6th April 2019
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